
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
 

CONDOLENCE MOTION 
 
 
Moved by: Councillor Mike Colle  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Anthony Perruzza 

 

 
 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Mario D’Alessandro. 
 
Mario was a friend to all who knew him in the Dufferin and Lawrence community that he called 
home. In the past 30 years, Mario would often be spotted on daily walks up and down Dufferin 
Street, stopping into all of the local businesses and offices to say hello ("ciao" in Italian), always 
with a smile and lifting spirits. Mario was a friendly face there to brighten the day and believed 
in always taking a few minutes out of the day to enjoy life with a daily cup of espresso. 
 
Mario was a loving husband to Nicoletta and father to Francesco, and was a champion in the 
local community who will be deeply missed. 
 
Mario will be deeply missed by the City of Toronto. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to Mario's family. 
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